
Minutes 

An evidentiary hearing of the Department of Public Health in the following matter 

was held on January 4, 2023, remotely via Microsoft Teams: 

 

South Manchester Fire Department # 23-028 – Petition for Expansion of 

Existing Service  

 

Debra Burch, Gordon Macmillan, and Daniel French appeared on behalf of the 

South Manchester Fire Department. No votes were taken. The proceedings were 

digitally recorded. 

 

The hearing convened at 9:30 am with Attorney Aden Baume presiding. The 

hearing adjourned at 10:10 am. 


